March 7, 1990

There was a meeting at Colby Kline's house to discuss guild activities. Those present were Colby Kline, Jan Inouye, Carol Boyce, Susan Cochran, Harriet Berk, Zetta Hanna, Sandi Globus, Maggie Godwin, Marty Frolli, Laurie Ball, Carol Ludwick, Mary Bursek, and Norah McMeeking.

Carol B. opened the meeting:

-She mentioned that there is a clip-on microphone to go with our new PA system for around \$30; after discussion, we voted to get it. The matter of Suzy Carter's \$100 donation toward the system was mentioned; since she hasn't requested anonymity but still doesn't want a big fuss made, we'll simply print a note of thanks in the newsletter.

-Carol passed some fliers for various shows, including Hands of Friendship in Victor Valley, the Amish Exhibit in Golden Gate Park (June-Sept.), and Mary Ellen Hopkins in Las Vegas

(April 27-29).

-The Friends of Goleta Library have approached us, asking to speak at our April meeting about the Yes on L measure that will affect their operations.

-She asked if any committees still need additional help; Jan would like to have someone to arrange workshops and Susan Harter will need help with Stow House and Goleta Valley Days. -She will not be at the April meeting, so she asked someone to

take care of the PA system - Mary Bursek will do it. Jan will conduct the meeting.

The March meeting was discussed:

-Since the program is showing the Hoffman quilts, procedure was decided as follows; we'll hang the best quilts, then have the others stacked at each of four tables around the room (tables to be brought by Carol B., Susan, and Zetta). For announcements, chairs will be arranged facing forward around the tables; for examining the quilts, we'll pull chairs around these tables. Jan, Carol, Susan, and Marty will each head up a table and lead us through the quilts. After 15 minutes, quilts will be rotated to the next table.

-Harriet will return the quilts to UPS the next day and ship them by Second Day Air to their next destination.

-March announcements will include Colby as Museum liaison, telling of Santa Barbara Bank and Trust's \$225 donation, Marge talking of the Women's Shelter project, Laurie with some survey excerpts, mention of Goleta Valley Days, and Harriet on Auction results.

-All quilt racks and poles should be brought, as well as sheets to pin to.

-Phone call committee will tell of Hoffman quilts, newsletter and roster.

Jan spoke of programs:

-April will be Doris Floyd on charm quilts. Sharon says she will have templates available. Doris will set us up for a charm exchange. Since her fee and expenses will be under \$40, we agreed to take her out to dinner before the meeting; a restaurant was not decided upon.

-For May's Round Robin, Marty will do her Happy Endings, Sandi will talk of different batting, Zetta will teach applique stitching, Laurie will show quilt labeling.

-June is Margaret Miller; due to her schedule, it will have to

be a Wednesday workshop.

-July will be Sharyn Craig; after some discussion, we chose her creativity lecture.

-Jan has looked into Challenge ribbons; when ordering 50+, cost will be around \$55. Also, custom mugs can be had from The Copy Cove at \$5 each when ordering more than 25.

Norah told us of Museum progress:

-The Lompoc paper will cover assembly of the quilt from start to finish. Other papers will continue to cover progress, too. She has received an enormous amount of donated fabric samples. Only 5 drawings have been submitted so far, but many many fliers have been distributed - they're expecting a rush of drawings at the end of the month.

-The next Museum meeting will be at Sandi's house on Thursday, March 29 at 7:30 p.m.

Mary spoke of Welcoming:

-She'd like to make new nametags; Sandi gave her a list of paid members and Norah will print them for her.

-The idea of raffling some of the lesser used library books was discussed but not finalized - this could raise more library money in particular or more guild money in general. Maggie showed the Color Wheel that will be our Block of the Month.

Sandi says that, excluding the Santa Barbara Bank check, our balance is \$2515.

Harriet will have tickets, photos, and info sheets available at the April meeting. Depending on her helpers, the quilt might even be ready, too. The quilt will be raffled at the July meeting.

Susan is researching what we have to do to declare tax-exempt status since we're now receiving donations. She has been in touch with IRS and will keep us informed as to what she learns. Colby will look into what our tax ID number is and/or should be.

The next board meeting will be on April 4 at Mary Bursek's home.